

CITY COUNCIL AGENDA REPORT

TO: Kate Thunstrom, City Administrator

FROM: Paul Carpenter, Public Works Director

SUBJECT: South Ambassador Watermain Improvements

DATE: May 6, 2024

OVERVIEW:

Staff has identified a section of watermain work that needs to be completed on Ambassador Blvd and Bridge Street. Two hydrant's that were installed in 1973 have come to the end of their useful life and need replacement. The above hydrant's will be replaced and isolation valves installed so maintenance can be performed when needed. The hydrant replacements will be an update to meet our Development Standards. Crews will also be installing new 6 and 8-inch mainline gate valves in the same location as well as a new 10-inch gate valve in the intersection of Bridge St. and Ambassador Blvd. A portion of this work will take place in the early morning hours, when traffic is less of a safety hazard. Two different sets of quotes were obtained for this project, one is for the contractor work and the second is for the materials for the project.

ACTION TO BE CONSIDERED:

Council to consider accepting the low quotes from Valley Rich and Core & Main and authorize staff to purchase materials and for the contractor to proceed with this project.

BUDGET IMPLICATION:

The South Ambassador Watermain Improvement is a planned and budgeted item in our 2024 CIP.

Attachments:

- DW Companies Quote
- Valley Rich Quote
- Core & Main Quote
- Ferguson Waterworks Quote